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Dear Friends, 
 

The old adage “April showers bring May flowers” seems to be operating in overdrive this 

early spring as April rains combined with a warmer end to winter has flowers already bursting 

out all over!  And as the pages of this newsletter will attest, along with the blooming in our 

gardens comes the blossoming of programs and ministries in our congregational life. 
 

April fellowship opportunities begin as soon as this coming Friday at 11:30, with Friday 

Fellowship featuring a meal together and a word from O’Huddle.  As the month rolls on, 

Mixed Company, The MID, and First Friends offer times to be together in various 

configurations.  In addition to fellowship times, a spring discussion group will explore 

the book entitled, “The Meaning of Jesus.” 
 

Mission and ministry are at the heart of who we are and what we do at First Presbyterian. 

We continue to collect health and hygiene items for Emma LoGiudice and her fellow Ohio 

Northern University nursing students as they prepare to make another “Nurses without Borders” 

trip to the Dominican Republic in May.  Other mission projects are the monthly Meals for All, 

a community meeting on Housing and Homelessness in Wayne County, supporting Westminster 

Presbyterian’s Mustard Seed Project, and the Women’s Fellowship Gathering to consider their 

next service opportunities. 
 

This coming weekend features the Wooster High School play and a chance to enjoy the dramatic 

talents of some of our young people and their gifted adult directors and managers.  Then there is 

next Monday’s solar eclipse!  To prevent permanent eye damage, be sure to obtain the proper 

safe viewing glasses with the safety requirements of the ISO 12312-2 international standard. 
 

As we head toward the end of the month, we celebrate Earth Day in our worship service on  

April 21, preceded by the 2024 Scarlet, Gray and Green Fair at Secrest Arboretum on Saturday, 

April 20.  And looking toward May, mark your calendars for the Annual Congregational Meeting 

on Sunday, May 5, in conjunction with a potluck celebrating Cinco de Mayo. 
 

May you revel in the joys of spring and the rebirth of God’s good creation as the days continue 

to lengthen! 
 

Blessings and Peace, 
 

David 

 



 

 

This highlight for Tower Tidings is written to update the congregation on the work of the Session 

in March 2024. 

 
Session met on March 27, 2024 and heard reports from each of the coordinating teams.   

Pastor Rice reminded Session that the deadline to apply for the ReKindle grant offered by  

Columbia Theological Seminary is April 30.  Session will continue to consider applying for a grant 

to fund a revisioning project.  Jeff Perkins reported for the Resource Development Ministry that 

the church has received a generous gift from the estate of Don Beane. 

 
Amy Baxtrom sent an update on her progress toward Christian Educator Certification.  She has 

held two multi-generational Sunday School classes on spiritual practices, each attended by about 

30 children, youth, and adults.  Four more classes planned for April.   

 
Tim Hall sent a report about the status of the church’s physical plant.  Repairs have been made to 

the elevator and adjustments made to the sound system.  Sealing and striping of the parking lot 

will be scheduled soon. 

 
Mimi Lewellen reported that the Nominating Committee has completed its work and will present a 

slate of candidates for elder and deacon at the annual meeting on May 5.  The annual meeting will 

be preceded by a potluck with a Cinco de Mayo theme hosted by Faith & Nurture. 

 
Members of Session will continue to meet on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m., with 

the exception of April 2024 when there will be no Session meeting.  Session will next meet on  

May 1, 2024.  Please reach out to any of the elders listed above with any questions or concerns.   

Positive feedback is also welcomed as this team is working diligently to learn, discern, and  

communicate effectively.  Minutes of each Session meeting are located in a notebook in the  

Gathering Area.  If you have any questions or concerns to be shared with the Clerk of Session, 

please use this email address: 

 

sessionclerk@firstpreswooster.org 



Greetings from the Resource Development Ministry! 

A big “thank you” to all that submitted a 2024 pledge card.  As you know the information taken 

from these cards are used to plan for this year’s operational, programming, and the mission work 

that we support.  Feel free to ask any one of us on the RDM if you have any questions about the FPC  

finances or need help completing and submitting your 2024 pledge card. 

Over the years, our church has been the benefactor of many legacy gifts given by many congregants 

as a part of their estate planning. The accumulation of these gifts have allowed our FPC family to 

have a sizable endowment and to include a responsible portion to our annual operating budget and 

expand our programming and mission work. 

The most recent legacy gift came from our family member Don Beane.  As you know, Don passed 

away earlier this year and his commitment and passion for First Presbyterian was/is without  

question. Don’s generous legacy gift came in the form of naming FPC as a beneficiary of the  

remainder of his retirement account. Don’s gift will continue to benefit our church family now and 

for years to come! 

For more information about including FPC in your estate planning, please contact anyone on the 

RDM listed below. 

Peace and blessings, 

Tom Rumbaugh, Chair; Dana Brooks, church treasurer; David Rice, pastor; Laura Neill;  

Jeff Perkins; Stuart Miller; and Mark Gordon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Items needed for hygiene kits:  Cloth drawstring bags, Bars of soap, Washcloths, 
Dishcloths, Scrubbies, Deodorant, Q-Tips, Hand sanitizer, Baby wipes, Diapers, Lotion, Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Mouthwash, 
Floss, Combs/Shampoo, Conditioner.   
 
OTC Medications:   Acetaminophen - reg/xtra strength, Ibuprofen, Naproxen, 
Children’s + Infant’s Acetaminophen suspension,  
Children’s + Infant Ibuprofen suspension, Children’s chewable Acetaminophen, 
Children’s chewable Ibuprofen, Acetaminophen infant rectal suppositories, 
Prenatal vitamins, Adult vitamins, Children’s vitamins, Children’s Liquid Multivitamin, Vitamin B, Folic Acid, C, D  Iron Supplement, 
Guaifenesin (Mucinex adult cold medicine), Kid’s cold medicine, Diphenhydramine (Benadryl) tablets, Diphenhydramine (Benadryl) 
liquid, Allergy Medications, 
Famotidine 20mg, Exomeprazole tablets 20mg, Tums/Antacids, Anti-diarrheal meds. 
 
First Aid Items:   Band Aids, Gauze pads/sponges (Sterile 2 pack), Chapstick. 
 
Diabetes Support:   Glucometers with test strips and batteries, Lancets. 
 
Storage and Containers:  Brown paper bags, Plastic trash bags for barrio clinics, 
Plastic ziploc bags — small for pills, Plastic ziploc bags — snack size, 
Plastic ziploc bags — sandwich size, Plastic ziploc bags — gallon size, 
Pill bottles, empty and clean.   
 
Miscellaneous:  Pill Counter trays, Pill Cutters, Small plastic cups with lids, Pregnancy Test Kits, Reading glasses, Pens, Dumd
Suckers, Small Toys, Bracelets, Large suitcase with wheels. 



Nurses Without Borders 

Items Needed: 

Items needed for hygiene kits:  Cloth drawstring bags, Bars of soap, Washcloths, 

Dishcloths, Scrubbies, Deodorant, Q-Tips, Hand sanitizer, Baby wipes, Diapers, Lotion,  

Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Mouthwash, Floss, Combs/Shampoo, Conditioner.   
 

OTC Medications:   Acetaminophen - reg/xtra strength, Ibuprofen, Naproxen, 

Children’s + Infant’s Acetaminophen suspension,  

Children’s + Infant Ibuprofen suspension, Children’s chewable Acetaminophen, 

Children’s chewable Ibuprofen, Acetaminophen infant rectal suppositories, 

Prenatal vitamins, Adult vitamins, Children’s vitamins, Children’s Liquid Multivitamin, Vitamin B, 

Folic Acid, C, D  Iron Supplement, Guaifenesin (Mucinex adult cold medicine), Kid’s cold medicine, 

Diphenhydramine (Benadryl) tablets, Diphenhydramine (Benadryl) liquid, Allergy Medications, 

Famotidine 20mg, Exomeprazole tablets 20mg, Tums/Antacids, Anti-diarrheal meds. 
 

First Aid Items:   Band Aids, Gauze pads/sponges (Sterile 2 pack), Chapstick. 

 

Diabetes Support:   Glucometers with test strips and batteries, Lancets. 
 

Storage and Containers:  Brown paper bags, Plastic trash bags for barrio clinics, 

Plastic ziploc bags — small for pills, Plastic ziploc bags — snack size, 

Plastic ziploc bags — sandwich size, Plastic ziploc bags — gallon size, 

Pill bottles, empty and clean.   
 

Miscellaneous:  Pill Counter trays, Pill Cutters, Small plastic cups with lids, Pregnancy Test 

Kits, Reading glasses, Pens, Dumdum Suckers, Small Toys, Bracelets, Large suitcase with wheels. 

The collection will conclude on April 14.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPRING BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP 

 

You’re invited to join a discussion of the book The Meaning of Jesus:  Two Visions by Marcus Borg 

and N.T. Wright on Thursday evenings from April 11 – May 9.  We’ll meet from 7:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

in the church library. 

 

Biblical scholars Borg and Wright present their widely divergent perspectives on important questions 

of the Christian faith including, "Did Jesus know he was the Messiah?", "Did he intentionally die to 

redeem humankind?", and "Was Jesus fully human and fully divine?"  In each section the authors, 

who are long-time friends, present their opposing viewpoints on a question at the heart of the  

historical Jesus debate and invite the reader to draw his or her own conclusions. 

The Meaning of Jesus is available for purchase online in paperback and electronic formats.  At our 

first meeting on April 11, we’ll discuss the Introduction and Chapters 1-2.  Please contact Carol Gates 

at cmgates23@gmail.com or 330-264-3413 with questions or to sign up.   There is also a sign-up 

sheet in the Gathering Area.  Please free to sign up even if you won’t be able to attend every week, as 

each section is self-contained and doesn’t depend on reading previous sections. 

 

Here's a tentative discussion plan for The Meaning of Jesus: 

 

April 11:   Introduction and Chapters 1 and 2 (through page 30) 

April 18:  Chapters 3-6 (pp. 31-110) 

April 25:  Chapters 7-10 (pp. 111-170) 

May 2:     Chapters 11-14 (pp. 171-206) 

May 9:     Chapters 15-16 (pp. 207-250) 

mailto:cmgates23@gmail.com


 

The Mid  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Faith & Nurture Ministry Team welcomes you to The Mid Euchre Tournament on  

Friday, April 26th in Bruch Hall.  All skill levels are welcome and you don’t even need  

to bring a partner.  There will be an instructional session at 6:30 and the tournament  

will kick off at 7:00.  Bring a deck of cards and an appetizer or dessert to share.   

Please RSVP to Kim Ogle at 440-759-8422 (call or text) or kimwestogle@msn.com.   

(RSVP is not necessary but will help the team prepare for set-up and the tournament  

structure.)  Come join us for fun, fellowship and some friendly competition!     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Friends 2.0 – Spring 2024 

 

Greetings from Faith and Nurture – spring may be upon us, so it’s time to sign up for First Friends!  

For those of you not familiar, this is a dinner group of 6 – 8 persons, meeting roughly once a month, 

for the next 3 months (or as long as a group wishes to meet!).   

No ‘rules’ here!  Dinners can be anywhere the group chooses – each others’ homes or restaurants.  

Also, in the past, some groups have chosen to invite others not currently active in our church 

community.  Finally, some with busy schedules have signed up as substitutes, able to attend  

occasionally.  

Keeping the same group together for a few months, allows us to get to know each other better.   

There is a sign up sheet hanging in the Gathering area, or you can call either  

330-641-6688  or email Dave at earleyd54@gmail.com 

 

Looking forward to seeing you soon!   

Dave & Angela Earley 

 

mailto:earleyd54@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP GATHERING 

 

Women’s Fellowship is a gathering of FPC women that provides opportunities for service and  

mission, support of church-related needs, and fellowship.  All women of the church are invited to a 

Women’s Fellowship meeting on Tuesday, April 16 at 10:00 a.m. in the parlor.  We’ll review activities 

since our last meeting in November, hear a financial report, and brainstorm about future activities.  

We hope you can join us! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CONGREGATION 

& CINCO DE MAYO POTLUCK 
 

All are invited to a potluck and the annual meeting of the congregation on May 5 following worship.  

The annual meeting will include the election of new elders and deacons and an overview of ministries 

and activities over the past year.  Since May 5 is Cinco de Mayo, you’re encouraged to bring your  

favorite Mexican dish.  Other more traditional potluck favorites are welcome too! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we will be joining in on a multigenerational Sunday school  

and learning about and experiencing several Spiritual Practices.   

 

Upcoming Events 

April 15th joint Fellowship with O’Huddle- Amazing Race 6:00-8:00  

May 19- Party at Paula’s!! 5:00-7:00  

 

Thank you for your continued support of our youth and their  

ongoing efforts to support our community and grow in their faith journey.  

Our Italian Dinner was a success because of YOU!  

Thank you!  

 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Join us for our February Friday Fellowship on Friday, April 5th at 11:30am. 

David Newbery-Yokley from O’Huddle will be with us.   

He will share stories of success and how we might get involved.   

  

Sign up with the link below or email Amy Baxstrom: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BAEA72FA7FB6-48742458-april 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The Wooster High School Drama Club is putting the finishing touches on their  

production of "Rosaline Wrecked It All." The play, written by Stephen Kaplan, is a 

modern day sequel to Shakespeare's "Romeo and Juliet."  It examines who 

is really responsible for their deaths, calls into question the power, which is  

sometimes destructive, of social media, but ultimately lands on the importance of  

hope and friendship in the lives of teenagers. Show dates are April 5 & 6 @ 7:30 pm 

and April 7 @ 2:00 pm. Tickets are NOW on sale at www.ticketpeak.co/whsdrama  

(or they can be purchased at the door). 

  

First Pres Folk:  

Lydia Dunlap = Juliet, Acadia Webb = Understudy for Rosaline and Jack,  

Sara Lewellen (granddaughter of Dick and Mimi) = Production Assistant,  

Gabe Vossler = Stage Manager,  

Brett Hiner = Director,  

Kristi Hiner = Assistant Director,  

Steve LoGiudice & Megan Wereley = House Managers  

 

Mixed Company will meet at City Square  

Steak House in downtown Wooster on  

Friday, April 19th at 5:00 PM.  Please call  

Kathy Turning (330-347-6620) by April 16th  

if you will be joining us.  
 

 

 

SOLAR ECLIPSE 

Here comes the Great North American Solar Eclipse!  On Monday, April 8, 

2024, the Moon's 115-mile-wide dark shadow will sweep from Mexico to 

Eastern Canada, traversing the U.S. from Texas to Maine in the process. 

Virtually all of North America will have at least a partial solar eclipse that 

day.  If you can get into the path of totality, where the Moon completely 

blocks the Sun's bright face, you won't regret it!  Be sure to obtain safe 

viewing glasses with the requirements of the ISO 12312-2 international 

safety standard.  

http://www.ticketpeak.co/whsdrama


 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
  

 April 1   Aiden Hiner 

 April 2   Bev Mapel, Everett Kelly, Edith Swank 

 April 4   Bob Wellington, Pam Giffin, Vallie Tew 

 April 8   Dreyco Earley 

 April 9   Jean Philippi 

 April 13   Mina Van Cleef, Keyonna Swank 

 April 15   Lydia Dunlap, Roberta Ross 

 April 16   Josh Conrad  

 April 18   Harry McClarran 

 April 19   Shirley Beckler 

 April 20   Gary Miller 

 April 21   Henry Perkins, Raegan Bigley 

 April 22   Mae Kelly 

 April 24   Gordon Collins, Dena Morgan 

 April 25   Stacy Hancock, John Scott, Jr. 

           April 27   Addison Hiner, James Wright,  

     Madelyn Iannantuono 

 April 29   Dick Wereley, Cindy Webster 

 April 30   Judy Mallonn 

  

 

 

 

    



 

 

 

 

LITURGIST SIGN-UP - YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you or a member of your family (all ages are welcome) 

would like to sign-up to be a liturgist during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/liturgistsfpc 

 

THANK YOU FOR VOLUNTEERING!    

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE SIGN-UP 

YEAR 2024 

IN THE SANCTUARY  

 

If you would like to sign-up for Prayers of the People during the 2023 year, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayersofthepeople 

 

Thank you for Volunteering!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY   

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP 

YEAR 2024 

 

If you would like to dedicate flowers in honor or memory  

of a loved one in the Sanctuary 

on Sunday mornings during the year 2023, 

please sign-up at the following link: 
 

Thank you! 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/sanctuaryflowers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

First Presbyterian Church                                                                                                              

621 College Avenue                                                                                                                   

 Wooster, OH 44691                        

 Phone: 330-264-9420                                       

Fax:     330-262-7305  

Hours:  M, T, Th - 9-4 

Wed & Fri. - By Appt.            

 

                        

       Address Service Requested   

  

 

   

        www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/  

            www.firstpreswooster.org 

             

                                                                                                                      

                       
 

Office Contact Info 
                   Email     Phone Ext. 
David  Rice   drice@firstpreswooster.org             ext. 202 
Donna Bye   dbye@firstpreswooster.org   ext. 201 
Amy Baxstrom  abaxstrom@firstpreswooster.org  ext. 204 
Rachel King   rking@firstpreswooster.org    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Deadlines   

 Submission Deadline Approximate Delivery 

    FPC News Flash Wednesday by noon End of Week 

    Tower Tidings 15th of each month End of Month 

     Bulletin Wednesday Weekly 

     Session 2nd Monday of the month 4th Wed. of each month 

     Session Packets 2nd Monday of the month 3rd Sunday of the month 

https://www.facebook.com/FPCWooster/

